[image: ]
[bookmark: _GoBack]Ambassador Minutes – 10th January 2019

Attendance: Year 5 and 6 Ambassadors meet Dr Molly Warrington to discuss their learning at Avanti Court.

Name: Dr Molly Warrington
Dr Molly Warrington said:
‘I saw children engaged in literacy and numeracy lessons. In one class they were learning new vocabulary and how to use it, not just in writing, but in their daily lives. In another class children were working through questions about fractions: each child chose which level to attempt and worked through the different problems. I walked round a few desks in each classroom, looking at small sample of the children’s books and talking to some children. Each child was able to explain with confidence exactly what they were doing and why. They seemed engaged and interested in their work, and in all the classrooms I visited there was a sense of purposefulness and a feeling of calm. In a Reception class the teacher was re-capping on a story using movement and singing to remind the class of the story and the new language they had learnt. Again, most children were eagerly participating in what was happening. 
I also spent a short while watching a drumming session, and was pleased to see girls as well as boys participating in the lesson, with all children equally engaged by the teacher. 
Although the school layout is awkward, I felt that the staff had made the best of their building, such that small spaces were used creatively for themed displays. I was really impressed by the quality of the display material and the way in which staff had responded to the children’s interests, whilst also  taking them in directions which challenged them. For example, a display arising from the wedding of Prince Harry with Meghan Markle showed historical research by the children as they uncovered information about Princess Charlotte, the first Black member of the royal family. Their research had raised questions about race and gender, and I thought the writing on display showed sensitivity and a real depth of understanding about these issues.
The children we encountered as we walked round the school held doors open for us and seemed generally polite and well-behaved. I was impressed that Deborah addressed each one by name.
Even through spending quite a short time around the school, it was clear to me that not only were the children studying core subjects of the national curriculum at levels which seemed to challenge them appropriately, but that the school also embraced the wider curriculum, including an emphasis on the creative arts. The Avanti ethos clearly permeated the school, and there was real evidence of the importance of spiritual aspects.
I met with a group of Year 5 and 6 children (2 girls and 1 boy from each year). Deborah and I asked questions and the children were very forthcoming and articulate. They could give examples of the school values and talk about them in some depth. They stressed that the school was fully inclusive and that children of different religions were welcomed. Yoga lessons were said to be very worthwhile and calming; the children agreed that their teacher was extremely good. A couple of the children talked about how they used yoga at home when there were stressful situations in their families. They also felt that there was always someone, including the Principal herself, whom they could talk to if they had a problem, either at home or at school.
Overall, Avanti Court Primary School appears to be a vibrant, flourishing school. I was really impressed by the leadership offered by the Principal and her SLT and by the quality of education I observed. My thanks are due to Deborah and all her staff – and to the enthusiastic children I met – for making me so welcome. I look forward to visiting again in the future.’
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